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Happy Holidays from the PTA President 

As we all finish up the leftovers from Thanksgiving and start our shopping lists for the winter holidays, I wanted to take a moment to express my gratitude to all of the families who give so much to the PTA, the school, the teachers, and most impor​tantly, the students.  While we can all get caught up in the frenzy of the holidays with presents, feasts, and fam​ily gatherings, it is important to think about why we go to all the trouble.  It is a special time of year because we share with others, not only the gifts you can open, but also the gift of ourselves.  It is the same reason that we do what we can all year round to help make our child's educational experience a mea​ningful one.  Whether it is helping with homework at night or volunteering at school, when we connect with our children, we make a positive difference in their lives, and that is a gift that will last a lifetime.          –Jennifer Young
GIVING FOR THE HOLIDAYS

Holiday Gift Collection for Teachers and Ritchie Park Staff

With the holidays just around the corner, collections are underway for staff gifts!  Please check your student's backpack for flyers providing all of the details.  Once again this year, our room parents will be collecting for classroom teacher gifts.  If you would like to participate in a group gift, the deadline to turn in donations is Tuesday, Dec. 14.  RPES families may also remember the many other special staff (the building services personnel, school health technician, art, mu​sic, and gym teachers, etc.) through the non-classroom staff holiday fund.  Questions?  Please contact Erin Lobato at erin_lobato@hotmail.com or Cindy McLoughlin at clmcloughlin@comcast. net.  Thank you in advance for your generous sup​port of our wonderful staff!

Add Ritchie Park PTA to Your Holiday Giving


A blue donation form came home in backpacks recently asking for you to con​sider adding Ritchie Park PTA to your holi​day giving list.  Help the PTA to benefit your child’s educational experience.  The majority of the money raised by the PTA goes directly to the school to reimburse teachers for classroom supplies, provide cultural arts assemblies, support the me​dia center’s reading incentive program and author visits, and assist the school to purchase needed equip​ment and supplies.  The rest of the funds are used by the PTA to sponsor activities. Coming in 2011 are Music and Dance Night, Art and Science Fair, Spring Carnival and Silent Auc​tion, and Fifth Grade Promotion.  Contributing is completely vo​luntary and 100% tax de​ductible.  Extra copies of the donation form can be found in the office.  Contact Sharri Freedman (see sidebar) for more in​formation.
ADVOCACY CORNER

Feasibility Studies for New Elementary School and Julius West MS Begun
The Board of Education approved the initiation of two feasibility studies this year for new construction in our Richard Montgomery Cluster.  The first study will ex​plore the feasibility of constructing a new LEED-certified elementary school at the site of the former Hungerford Park School.  The second study will examine the construction of an addition to Julius West Middle School.  These studies, plus studies regarding additions at Ritchie Park, Twinbrook and Beall Elementary Schools, will be used to propose a "com​prehensive" plan next fall for dealing with over capacity schools in our cluster.

New Curriculum for Ritchie Park

MCPS will be implementing a new Elementary Integrated Curriculum in all schools for Kindergarten through 2nd grade in the 2011-12 school year.  Ritchie Park ES is implementing the curriculum in Kindergarten this year.  MCPS states on its website that:  "Under the Federal No Child Left Behind law, educators and par​ents have been rightly concerned that content areas outside the core, tested subjects of reading and mathematics have not received sufficient instruction time. The [new] Elementary Integrated Curriculum addresses this concern head on."  More information about the Elementary In​tegrated Curriculum can be found at:  http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/ curri​culum/integrated/faq.aspx.  Ritchie Park PTA member Kim Testa is serving on an MCPS committee regarding the implemen​tation of the Elementary Integrated Curriculum so look for opportunities to learn more about these new developments in the spring.
WAYS TO VOLUNTEER

Variety Show

Would you like to help bring the Variety Show back to Ritchie Park? Get in on the planning of a fun and enter​taining show highlighting our very talented Ritchie Park students!  We have an enthusiastic Variety Show Chair, Tonya Greenspan, who stepped forward, volun​teering to help Ritchie Park put on a great show this year--but she needs your help and input!  Please come to a committee meeting on Tuesday, Dec.  7.  We have two times available for your convenience:  2 p.m. in the school office conference room or directly after the 7:30 p.m. PTA Meeting in the Media Center.  If you are interested in helping with the Variety Show, please contact Tonya at tonyagreenspan@ymail.com.
President-Elect

As you know, the PTA is looking for someone to serve as the President-Elect this year and then to move into the President's position next year.  We are very pleased to announce that Rachel Hicks, a current Kinder​garten parent, has vo​lunteered to step into the role.  The PTA Bylaws provide that, when any position (other than President) becomes vacant, the vacancy shall be filled by a person elected by a majority vote of the Board of Direc​tors.  If anyone else would like to be a candidate to fill the President-Elect's position this year and be President of the PTA next year, please notify Jennifer Young , current PTA President, (see sidebar for contact info) by Monday, Dec. 6 as the Board of Directors plans to vote to fill the po​sition on Dec. 7.

Spring Carnival Chair and Silent Auction Co-chair
 
The PTA is pleased to announce that we have fina​lized our spring fundraiser for this year.  We plan to hold a Spring Carnival, as we have done for the past sev​eral years, but we also plan to hold a Silent Auction at the same time as the Carnival with many more offerings than we had last year.  Holly Mulderig has agreed to co-chair the Silent Auction part of the event, but is looking for a second Co-chair.  A Silent Auction Committee will be put together soon.  Please contact Holly at 301-294-6019 or holly@heliosmarcom.com if you are interested in helping out with the Silent Auction as a Co-chair or Committee member.  We also need someone to chair the Spring Car​nival part of the event.  As Chair, you would be re​spon​sible for finding the carnival company, selecting the moon bounces, games, and concessions, publicity, and obtain​ing and coordinating volunteers to work the day of the carnival.  For​mer Chairs of the event would be happy to help the new chair get started and discuss options.  Feel free to contact Stephanie Hart at 301-424-3446 or dr.stephaniehart@gmail.com or Jennifer Young (see side​bar for contact info) with any questions.

A BIG THANK YOU TO…
· Maria Doyle for all her hard work compiling the Ritchie Park Direc​tory.

· Erin Lobato, Kelley Wynne, and Linda Montgomery for organiz​ing a very successful Scholastic Book Fair.  Maribeth O'Malley for her help with the Teacher Sneak Peek.
· Brandy Carlson for organizing an entertaining Storytelling Night and Jill Schuck who helped schedule teachers to read stories.

· All of the many volunteers (parents and staff) who helped out with the Book Fair and Storytelling Night.

2010-2011 RPES PTA Officers


Jennifer Young, President


young.jennifer@gmail.com


301-309-8764


�VACANT, President-Elect





Sharri Freedman, Fundraising VP �sharribeth@aol.com


301-251-4478





Karla Berggren, Programs VP


Karla_hunt_berg@yahoo.com


301-424-8878


�Angie Dixson, Secretary


angiedixson@aol.com


301-340-7266


 �Carrie Hirshfield, Treasurer


chirshfield@yahoo.com


301-605-7009 





PTA Board of Directors also includes the following members: 


Cheryl Moss Herman, Delegate to MoCo Council of PTAs and Cluster Coordinator for RM Cluster


hermanfour@msn.com


301-610-6634�


Richard Hart, Delegate to MoCo Council of PTAs and Past President


theharts99@yahoo.com


301-424-3446�


Marquette Heaven, Membership Chair


marquetteheaven@aol.com


301-294-6540�


Randi Freundlich, Communications Chair


�HYPERLINK "http://us.mc1121.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=rwfreundlich@gmail.com"�rwfreundlich@gmail.com�


301-424-0663�


Catherine McCoskey, Teacher Representative


Catherine_L_McCoskey@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475�


Catherine Long, Principal


Catherine_Long@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475





Mary Ellen Dixon, Asst. Principal


MaryEllen_Dixon@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475 





Upcoming PTA Events


Dec. 7, 7:30 p.m.�
PTA Meeting�
�
Dec. 16, 7 p.m.�
Winter Chorus Concert�
�
Dec. 24 to Jan. 2�
Winter Break�
�
Jan. 21, 7 p.m.�
Music and Dance Night�
�
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Please send comments and suggestions to newsletter editor, Susan Read, zwschen@yahoo.com.


